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Investing in our schools  
As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild public education, the 2024-25 Budget is delivering 
record education funding, including $3.6 billion for new and upgraded schools in Western Sydney. This 
targeted investment will ensure growing communities get access to a world class public education. 

Project overview 
A project to upgrade Condell Park High School is progressing. The upgrade includes brand new modern 
facilities in two new buildings and refurbishment across the existing school. 

 

16 new classrooms with  
4 shared learning commons 

 

Secure entrance on Third Avenue with 
separate public and student entrances 

 

New school hall and canteen 
with multipurpose sport court  

 

Refurbishment of Block E including the 
expansion of the support learning unit into  
7 support classrooms 

 

New staff car park and  
loading zone 

 

Removal of demountable classrooms 

The upgrade will also include a major refurbishment of the existing administration block and 
refurbishment works to Buildings A and C.  

Community drop-in information session: Monday 2 December 2024 

You are invited to attend a community information session to view plans and ask questions about the 
Condell Park High School upgrade.  

Time: 3.30 pm to 6 pm (You can visit any time during these hours) 

Location: Tiered Learning Space (TLS), Condell Park High School, Third Avenue, Condell Park 
(Entry via Third Avenue) 

If you are unable to attend, resources shared at the session will be available afterwards at 
edu.nsw.link/CPHS. 
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Progress update 

• Concept designs and floor plans have been developed for the school upgrade in consultation with 
the Condell Park High School leadership team. You can see these at the information session on 
Monday 2 December 2024. Note these are not final and are subject to change as the design and 
planning approvals progress. 

• A Review of Environmental Factors (REF) is being drafted for the planning approval pathway 
associated with the existing carpark relocation, ahead of the planned wider school upgrade works. 
More information and a map can be seen below.  

• The tender for a contractor to complete the detailed design and construction of the car park and 
the wider school upgrade works is currently open. 

Next steps  
• Planning documentation for the wider school upgrade will be finalised and submitted.   
• The contract will be awarded and a timeline for completion of all works will be developed with the 

appointed contractor. 

Car Park relocation 
The map below shows in red the proposed location and entry to the relocated car park on Third Avenue. 
The relocated car park has a total of 101 spaces which is an increase in 13 spaces from the existing car 
park. It is anticipated the work for the new carpark will start in mid 2025. 

This is the first part of the upgrade works and will be completed prior to other major works starting to 
ensure that access to parking is maintained during construction. 

 

If you have any questions or wish to comment on this proposal, please email School Infrastructure using 
the contact details below by 10 December 2024. 
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